

Newsletter

26th May 2017

Article 28: Every child has the right to an education. Eco Fashion Show

The ECO fashion show was a roaring success this year, with some incredibly creative and fashionable designs to show. The children were very imaginative in their use of resources to produce fancy outfits from handbags to cardboard suits, some even including jet packs! Each entrant had the opportunity to strut their stuff on the catwalk before a winner from each class was chosen. Winners are as follows.

Overall winner: Emilija Praneviciute

Year 6: Olivia Derewonko
Year 5: Erin McMurray
Year 4: Milena Ragan
Year 3: Isabel Bowser
Year 2: Mija Szczgeil
Year 1: Olivier Martys
EYFS: Weronika Goman

We would like to say a big thank you to the Friends of St Norbert's for all their support and help to ensure the ECO Fashion Show was a big success! Also a big thank you to our

judges, Mrs Battley and Mrs Bray.



Help required!

On <u>Tuesday 6th June</u>, it is St Norbert's Feast Day Mass at church. Any help from adults to walk the children to and from Mass will be greatly appreciated. Thank you.

New Kit for St Norbert's Hockey teams



St Norbert's hockey teams once again performed well at the final Primary Schools Tournament of the season held at Surfleet. With trophies at stake, both teams were keen to do well. After keenly fought matches both teams finished 3rd in their respective leagues.

Both the A and B teams have shown fantastic progress over the season and have shown excellent team spirit and sportsmanship throughout the tournaments.

The teams were led by captains Adolfo Chantre and Konrad Rozycki and were proudly wearing their new kit sponsored by Michael Morris (Tonic Health).



Thomas Pilgrim was awarded with the Umpire's Player of the Season for his excellent on-pitch attitude and commitment.



Friends News

The Friends are looking forward to a busy Summer term, with lots of fundraising events to look forward to.

Cake Sale Friday 9th June
Please donate any cakes, bakes or
treats for our popular stall. Cakes will be on
sale in the school hall at 2:45pm, where

Father's Day

parents are welcomed too.

The Friends are offering a Father's Day Gift Service. Look out for flyers in book bags and return the reply slip by Friday 9th June.



Summer Fair Saturday 8th July 12pm-3pm As the sun has been shining this week, it will be a great opportunity to mention our Summer Fair! We will have live music, bbq, inflatable games, displays, raffles, face painting, ice creams, candy floss, games and lots more. This is our biggest fundraising event of the year, so please save the date and come along for an enjoyable afternoon and help raise as much money as possible for our school.

Our Summer Fair would not be a success without the generous donations we receive from parents, so please can we ask, nearer the time you consider any of the following donations: tombola prizes of chocolates, wine, small gifts, toiletries, children's jam jar tombola prizes, toys, books or games for our toy stall. We will start collecting any donations from July 3rd. And of course we will need lots of help on the day, so if you can spare some time and would like to help with

setting up or manning a stall, even if it's just for an hour or 2, then please let the office know. Your help, however small is greatly appreciated.

Children will be pleased to know that back by popular demand is St Norbert's Got Talent! This year the final will be held during the Summer Fair. We are looking for individuals or groups of singers, dancers, comedians, musicians or whatever your talent may be. Please register your act with Mrs Withers and look out for more information next term.

Wonderful Year 6 poems!

Year 6 pupils have submitted their own poems into a county-wide poetry competition. This is the response from the organisers: Thank you for all of the amazing poems that were sent in for our poetry competition, they're brilliant!

We are now waiting to hear whether any of our entries win a prize and we are immensely proud of Year 6 for their wonderful writing skills - well done!

<u>Family Cycle ride to support the 3 Peaks</u> Briars Challenge!

Every year we take part in a wonderful Family Cycling event to share time together and raise funds for different charitable causes - this Year I'm asking for your support in helping me and the Friends of St Norbert's School to raise funds for both our School Sports equipment and the Briars 3 Peaks Challenge.

On the 10th June we will be leaving St Norbert's Primary school to take part in an extended and improved cycle route around the Lincolnshire lanes before returning to school for some breakfast baps, coffee, tea, squash and biscuits.

How can I join in with this amazing event I hear you ask...well, entry to the event is £3 per person (inclusive of your breakfast bap and refreshments), each child taking part must be accompanied by a responsible adult, have a bike and a cycle helmet, and



all we ask is that payment is made to the school office by 7th June to secure your places on the cycle.

We look forward to cycling with you.

Pupils of the Week

Reception - Markus Belinskis for his enthusiasm to develop his learning further at home.

Year 1 - the whole of Year 1 for their fantastic class worship!

Year 2 - Gabija Kubeckaite for her breakdance skills in hip hop today.

Year 3 - Samuele Pagani for his outstanding perseverance and attitude towards his learning during our optional SATS. A super week!

Year 4 - Marco Mendoza for always being polite, helpful and making sensible choices this term. An excellent role model for others.

Year 5 - Julia Wesolowska for helping others and being thoughtful towards adults.

Year 6 - Angelika Kedra for thoughtful and insightful reflections about events in our class text "Goodnight Mr Tom".

Attendance

Week commencing:							
REC	Yr1	Yr2	Yr3	Yr4	Yr5	Yr 6	
93.54 %	98.89 %	93.75 %	98.52 %	96.31 %	98.15 %	98.15 %	

Congratulations go to Year 1 this week for the best attendance.

Rewards-House Points

Nowards Flouse Foliats								
1 st	1st	3rd	4th					
St	St	St Lucy	St Dominic					
Bernadette	Francis	59	58					
63	63							

Well done St Bernadette and St Francis Houses. You are the winning Houses this week. Well done St Bernadette House, you are the winning House this term!

English Challenge Corner
Were, Where, Wear and We're

Examples of usage: Were – used like "was"

Where - a question and a place Wear - used with an item of clothing We're = we are Put the right word in the gap below:					
I can't find my shoes, are they?					
They are so rubbish, I can't believe you them.					
going to the cinema, do you want to come?					
I don't know, we going to, but I'm not sure.					
did you say I can meet you?					
You're going to school, going shopping!					

* Now make up some sentences of your own that use these words correctly. Can you use level 5 features?



Prayers please!

May God give you...

For every storm, a rainbow, For every tear, a smile, For every care, a promise, And a blessing in each trial.

For every problem life sends, A faithful friend to share, For every sigh, a sweet song, And an answer for each prayer.

Amen

God bless.

Mr J Burns Headteacher